BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – APRIL 2011
Congratulations to Dr Bundy who gave birth to a second son weighing 8lbs 14ozs on 28th February.  He is called Perran after a Cornish saint and both mother and son are doing well.
The new Surgery doors have received a mixed reception; personally I had envisaged something more visually attractive!  However, the main object, to facilitate entry for disabled patients and Mums with buggies, has been welcomed.  The automatic door opening mechanism is activated by pressing a large square disc well to the right of the door at wheelchair height – it is obvious when you know its location!
It is suspected that the proximity of the Surgery Reference Library to the book sales table has led to some confusion.  The Reference Library is now very depleted, a substantial number of books have disappeared.  It has therefore been decided to offer an amnesty on fines to encourage their return – please could patients who may have borrowed books and forgotten to return them, look carefully at home?  We should be most grateful for their return.   The Reference bookcase is now in a separate area with paperwork to sign when you borrow a book.
There were 23 Practices in the former Huntingdon area and when the decision was taken to phase out Primary Care Trusts [PCTs] the intention was to reduce bureaucracy and to de-centralise their function to be more responsive to local needs.  As a result there are now 2 clusters [now to be known as Consortia].  Hunts Health [HH] was one of the very first in England, is composed of 10 Practices and already manages their own budget.   The remaining 13 Practices have formed Hunts Care Partners [HCP] and it is to this Consortium that our Doctors belong.   Their approach is a slower, more considered one, to create firm foundations and protocols in this seismic change to the NHS.  It is uncharted territory and it will be essential to minimize exposure to financial risk as Consortia manage budget resources in these straitened times. 
To facilitate the commissioning transition from PCTs to Consortia, a GP Senate has been formed and representatives from HH and HCP have been chosen.   The Senate will assume full responsibility for commissioning health care in 2012 and by 2013, the PCT will have disappeared.  There are 8 Senate members representing the former Cambridgeshire PCT area, 1 from Ely, 2 from Hunts, 2 from Fenland and 3 from Cambridge.  Dr Irwin now represents HCP on this body and will be very closely involved with the development of policy and the delivery of primary care within governmental financial restraints.  Inevitably but sadly, this means he will have to spend more time, during  and after Surgery hours, attending meetings to ensure the best outcomes on behalf of all patients. 
Sue Paul
